SAINT VINCENT de PAUL ~  GENERAL MEETING ~ SEPTEMBER 19, 2019

MARLENE: Opened the meeting with a spiritual reflection and prayer.

FRANK:


He explained to the group that the funds were very low and we need more participation and support of the events and programs sponsored for the benefit of SVdP.

· Frank asked for volunteers for St. Lukes Health and Wellness Fair sponsored by the Parish Committee for Maturing Adults. It will be held on Friday, Sept. 20 from 11-3 and he was looking for people to be available to hand out brochures and explain what SVdP does and volunteer positions that are available. Also a good opportunity to sell Boscov’s Friends and Family cards.

Two members offered to volunteer along with Tom Spina

· Boscov’s – 5 passes have been sent out to all the members to either sell or buy as a donation and give out to friends and family.

· Walk for the Poor ~ Oct 12 starting at 11am. John Kempton said he has about 30 students from CCD signed up to help out that day. He said the first year we have good support from the members and last year only 14 members took part in the walk. He encouraged people to come out even for a little while. 

· Paver Project ~ Charlie explained how this is an ongoing project but as opposed to sitting in the Church or the Garden every week, it will be posted in our section of the bulletin every week. The posting will also include the dates the pavers will be installed. He commented that we had a nice turnout at the dedication of the garden. Some suggestions were made from the members on using the sale of pavers to recognize different groups such as past and present Deacons and also to be used as Gratitude pavers. 

· October 27 we will have our recommitment ceremony after the 8:30 am Mass. Marlene spoke with Fr. Bob and he has agreed to do it then.

· Bus Trips ~ Gemma and Tim said they only have 21 people signed up for the trip to Atlantic City on October 24. We need 30 to break even and 40 to make a profit. 

Bus trip to Sight and Sound on March 24 to see Queen Ester already has 18 people signed up. 

Gemma and Tim have a new idea that could offer trips on a regular basis and they will present that idea to the Board.

The Board explained to the members that many of the fall events are set by other sources and we have not control over the dates. 

· Frank said we need someone to record data to submit to Fulfill in order to be eligible for the government food. Diane offered to do it and Theresa said she will cover Diane’s job at the desk. 

· Charlie Yannelli is no longer able to supervise the garden due to surgery and a move so Meg has agreed to take the position and Josephone has agreed to help her. 

FOOD PANTRY: 


The Wednesday Volunteers started their plan to work alternate weeks to better utilize the volunteers. Currently there are too many volunteers and not enough work for all of them.  It is going well and the plan may be implemented with the Monday volunteers. 


The summer went well and starting in October they will get the food ready for Thanksgiving. 


John Kempton asked for a list of people who may be in need of a cooked Thanksgiving meal as he has had contact with someone who could provide them with one. John also said there will be a talent show again this year by the CCD classes and they will ask for donations for the Food Pantry from the attendees. 


One of the CCD teachers said she was doing a Christmas Pagent and she would ask anyone attending the performance to bring a donation for the Food Pantry.

ARCHIE:


We applied for a grant in the amount of $4000 and we should hear after Sept 30. He also asked that if any of the forms are missing on the web, to email them to him. 

SHARON:


August: 

Expenses: $11,144.92

Financial Assistance to Guests: $9,559.53

Food Pantry: $1,585.39

We had 6 cases in August

Balance in General Account: $3,636.  

FRANK:  

Frank gave the attendance numbers for the meetings this past year and said that we will be paying attention to them to decide whether to schedule meetings day or evening. The Board will also consider to have winter ones in the daytime. He will keep everyone posted. 


2 new members attended tonight’s meeting. 

Marlene closed with a prayer. 
Respectfully submitted,  

Arlene Gratzel, Secretary

